
COMMENT 497 

Second: an article, "A Hopewellian enclosure 
earthwork in the Illinois River Valley" 
(AMER. ANT. 32:391-393, 1967) by Patrick J. 
Munson, suggests that the Ogden-Fettie site in 
the central Illinois River valley is a geometrical 
earthwork. He bases his suggestion on aerial 
photographs taken in 1957 and 1963. This 
same earthwork shows on air photos taken by 
the Department of Agriculture on July 12, 
1938, as very clearly non-geometrical. The 
photo numbers are RZ-9-792 and RZ-9-793. 

JAMES A. MARSHALL 
Route 2, Box 375A 
Roselle, Illinois 60172 
April, 1970 

• I regret that a factual error exists in the text, 
page 465, and in the bibliography, page 466, of 

the obituary "Adan Eduardo Treganza, 
1916-1968" (AMER. ANT. 34:462-466, 1969). 

The official title of the museum at San 
Francisco State College is "The Adan E. 
Treganza Anthropology Museum," instead of 
"The Adan E. Treganza Museum of Anthro­
pology and Archaeology," which appears in the 
article. 

I accept full responsibility for the blunder, 
and ask that the corrected version be brought 
to the attention of the journal's readers, to 
whom I apologize for any inconvenience caused 
them. 

W. D. HOHENTHAL 
Department of Anthropology 
University of Alaska 
April, 1970 
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